TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Friday, December 9, 2011 Workshop

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Russell Werley and Judy Romig, Acting Chief Bill McEllroy, Roadmaster Mike Quick and Township Secretary, Cheryl Haus. Residents Tina Stanton and Henry Witmyer also attended.

The meeting was called to order @ 8:00 a.m.

Rescinding the Fire Inspection Ordinance was discussed.

The Draft Outdoor Wood Fired Burner Ordinance was discussed. Acreage needed and allowable items to burn were discussed. Each member of the Board will give their ideas to the secretary, who will distribute them to the other members, for discussion at the January 3, 2012 meeting.

Warehousing on the old Fairmount Foundry lot, variances, grandfathering (same use) rezoning to C-2 or L-2 was discussed. Also, including the residential homes on Laurel Avenue in the proposed C-3 district was discussed.

Also, a controlled burn on the Fairmount Foundry lot was discussed.

Roadmaster Mike Quick attended to discuss tin for the garage building. Mike also requested a bucket truck for cutting / trimming trees. The Board said one could not be purchased right now. If needed, one should be rented.

A discussion was held on the trenching / installation / hooking up of water / sewer / electric lines for the concession stand / restrooms. This shall be completed by March 31, 2012.

Lester Klock attended and expressed his concern with the run cards and dispatching of emergency calls. Mr. Klock suggested a committee be appointed to review the run cards due to other fire companies being in closer proximity to certain areas of the township. The Board will consider this.

The possibility of getting a KNOX box for emergency services was considered.

December 10, 2011 Agenda items were discussed, in particular the rezoning of C- $_2$ to $_3$

No action was taken.

A motion was made by Judy Romig and seconded by Gene Schappell to adjourn the meeting @ 10:45 a.m. Romig and Schappell voted yes.

Tilden Township Secretary

Cheryl A. Haus